
 

  

      
       

 

Jon Lindgren    
Hollow Spheres  

  

I have been turning for about 20 years, 

however my interest in turning goes 

back 70 years.  My grandfather worked 

in maintenance for Augustana Univer-

sity.  When we visited my grandparents 

my best memory was going with my 

grandfather to the university shop that 

had a huge array of woodworking 

equipment including a lathe.  He often 

turned bowls giving them to family as 

Christmas gifts.  For years we had one as the center piece on our 

dining room table on our farm in Marathon, Iowa.  

 

After growing up in Iowa my wife, Trudy and I moved from Iowa to 

Illinois, New Jersey and then to Texas in 1988, raising two children  

along the way.  After retiring from ATT in 1998 I started doing some 

woodworking on a used ShopSmith.  Over time we moved from Plano 

to Prosper and from my garage to a stand-alone shop and from a 

ShopSmith to a Powermatic.   
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Learning to turn has been enhanced by memberships in 

DAW, AAW, GTW and numerous trips to SWAT as well as 

one trip to the AAW symposium. 

I spent several years on  the DAW Board and served as 

president. I have displayed my work at the Hunt County and 

Texas State Fairs as well as the Plano Art Center as well as 

the Denton Art Center. 

From my picture, you might think I’m an avid fisherman......I 

have been fishing twice in the last 50 years and pictured is 

my  “trophy catch” from a few weeks ago and it is such a 

rare experience I can’t resist showing it.    

Back to turning, I have done  segmented stuff, bowls, pens, 

boxes, goblets and spheres, often enhancing  by texturing, 

carving and pyrography.  Most recently I have been doing 

hollow balls that seem to draw a lot of “how do you do that?” 

interest.  At the next meeting I will be unveiling the  secret 

of the hollow ball 

. 
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      THE WOODTURNER 
Miscellaneous Club Information 

Up Coming Activities at GTW 
     

 August : Janis Levi - Finals 

 August : Janis Levi - Finals class day after club mtg. 

 August Event:  SWAT—  August 25-27, 2017  

 September: Charlie Phillips  Basket Bowls 
        

  Bring Back Winners from May  
 Sharon Ayres   Dale Lloyd   Steve Thomason 2X 

 Neal Brand 2X  Don Hawkins   Alan Hess    

 Peter Tkacs 2X  John Easterling  John Solberg 

 Buddy Deal 
                  

Please bring your bring backs to the next meeting.  

 There will be a separate table for FOG (Found on Ground) 
 

Quarterly Raffle  
 

   Steve Thomason wins the Grizzly Chuck 

 

SWAT Winner 

      Patsy Deal 
 

Additional Club information can be found on our 

web site: 
 

  www.goldentrianglewoodturners.org 

http://www.goldentrianglewoodturners.org/
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      THE WOODTURNER 
Miscellaneous Club Information 

New Members to GTW 
     

May New Members    June New Members 

David Carroll   Buddy Deal 

Cheryl Darrow   Dan Henderson 

Jack McGhee 

Tod Raines 
        

   

UPDATED CLUB LISTING   
                  

Just a note to let you know that we’ve updated the 

woodworking club listings at:  

http://www.woodezine.com 
 

Woodezine has been a free resource for woodworkers 

since 2003. 

 

Club Challenge 
 

Southeast Oklahoma Woodturners has given us a fun  

opportunity to enter in their Empty Bowl program  

challenge. This is called “Vessels for the Empty Bowl Program”  

The attached PDF has all the information, rules and includes the 

application to enter.  
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      THE WOODTURNER 
 

AAW Policy Initiatives 

  
A policy on fractal burning (also known as "Lichtenberg Burning"), which 

advocates safety and helps to protect lives.  

 

POLICY ON FRACTAL BURNING 
 

The AAW has always been a faithful advocate for woodturning safety. Re-

cently, the subject of fractal burning has been in the news because of another 

tragic death.  

 

The AAW Safety Committee has studied the issue and concluded there may 

be a distinct influencing benefit in adopting a policy against the use of Frac-

tal Burning and publicizing it immediately to chapters and members.  As a 

result, it was recommended that the AAW Board adopt a new policy against 

the practice, which was unanimously approved on May 17, 2017. The new 

policy is as follows: 

 

It is the policy of the American Association of Woodturners (AAW) that the 

process known as Fractal Burning is prohibited from being used in any AAW

-sponsored events, including regional and national symposia, and that AAW-

chartered chapters are strongly urged to refrain from demonstrating or featur-

ing the process in chapter events. Further, the process of Fractal Burning 

shall not be featured in any written or online AAW publication, except for 

within articles that warn against its use. AAW publications will not accept 

advertisements for any products or supplies directly related to the process. 

 

Additionally, the Safety Committee recommended that an article be pub-

lished in the August 2017 issue of American Woodturner to highlight the 

dangers of the practice and publicize the new AAW policy.   
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      THE WOODTURNER 
 Sand Paper Organizer for Sale         

  $20 Donation  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

There are a few ways that the  GTW club can generate monies for operations. We 

charge a small yearly dues and we have raffles. This helps us to bring people in to 

do demo’s and to have open shops. The money collected at the demonstrations we 

do like Roanoke and Denton Jazz Festival only pay for the materials for the cars 

we hand out.   

 

John Beasley has designed and made a number of Sand Paper organizers for the 

club. This is to help the club generate more money for the year and provide you 

with a product.   These are a great way to get your shop organized.  I for one 

have bought one for my lathe area and love it. First time I can look up and see if I 

need to get more paper before starting a project. I am more prepared to finish now 

and it makes working in my shop so much more fun. I will be buying a second for 

another area of my shop. These make a great gift for other wood workers. Support 

the club and get your  sand paper organizer.    
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      THE WOODTURNER 
 

GTW Mentoring Program 
DO YOU NEED HELP WITH A TURNING PROJECT? JUST ASK! 

 

 

The members listed below have offered their time and expertise and are willing to 

be a mentor to other members. Please contact the mentor directly. For More in-

formation check the GTW web site. 
 

 

Sharon Ayres       Dallas           214-707-0776  ladywithlathe@gmail.com 

John Beasley        Denton  940-387-7062 rbeasley15@verizon.net 

Neal Brand           Denton   940-383-1248  neal@unt.edu 

Glynn Cox        Roanoke   817-337-0210  thumb9@verizon.net 

Don Hawkins Gainesville   940-665-3033  ddhawkins@sbcglobal.net 

John Horn            N. Richland Hills  817-485-7397  johnhorn@flash.net 

John Solberg        Denton   940-387-3089 betweencenters@gmail.com 

Chip Sutherland    Little Elm  469-481-6627  woodchipper518@gmail.com 

Peter Tkacs  Denton        940-271-4728  petertkacs@gmail.com 

Joel Rubin        Flower Mound 972-571-8305 jh.rubin@verizon.net 

 

Thank You for Volunteering your Time and Expertise!! 

If you are interested in becoming a mentor please let one of the board members 

know. 
 

 

 GTW is on facebook 
 Find us at: Golden Triangle Woodturner Groups 

 Follow us for up to date club information. 
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      THE WOODTURNER 
 

Golden Triangle Woodturners 
 

CLUB INFORMATION AND CONTACTS 
 

2017 Club Officers 
 

President   Steve Thomason  817-439-4510  steve@wonksworld.com 

Vice President Joel Rubin  972-924-7676 jhrubin@verizon.net 

Secretary / 

Membership          John Solberg         940-387-3089  betweencenters@gmail.com 

Treasurer            David Hoenig        940-735-1640 djhoenig@gmail.com  

Librarian/SWAT   Peter Tkacs          214-662-2200  petertkacs@gmail.com 

Activities    Gary Bobenhausen 214-794-3010 gary@dfw.nostrum.com          

Website   Doug Busey          775-848-4688  dougbusey@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter           Mike Zunkowski    214-205-3243  txzonkers@gmail.com 

Past President Sam Slovak         940-484-0805  sslovak7@msn.com 

 

Our thanks for all the hard work and time they put into making this a great club. 

 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 Look for our current and past demo’s on 

youtube. They really are great.  

 

https://www.youtube.com/user/

DentonTurners 
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      THE WOODTURNER 
 

Don’t forget to support the vendors who support us! 
 

 
 

 

 

601 W Plano Pkwy 

Plano, TX 75075 

972-422-2732 
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